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It's been a long, hot summer and we all certainly miss our clubhouse. It was the heart and
soul of our community, and | don't think a lot of people realized that until we didn't have it.

But it hasn't stopped us from having fun. Residents have stepped forward to get together
informally at their homes, whether it be Bunco at Danice Leal’s; Yoga and Dance Fitness at
our sister community, Sun Valley; the Super Agers Exercise group meeting at Kathy Lloyd’s
home; Book Club at Carol Krishbaum's; Dominces at Lynette Mujica's, Judy Trouten's or
Kat Thompson's; plus, various card games throughout the community. These people, and
others, have opened their homes to keep the FUN geoing and it is GREATLY appreciated!

Our pool has now become our community center, and our Water Aerobic classes continue
throughout the week. Our Pickleball and Cornhole courts are still available and open seven
days a week.

Off-site excursions have been planned that include boat trips and bussing to the Hard Rock
Casino. Impromptu picnics to Anclote Park, Sunset Beach, and Fred Howard Park are
always fun.

The Fifty is Nifty group continues to head out to lunch once a month as does our Birthday
https://facebook.com/ Luncheon group. Upcoming events include a Guided Kayak Trip, Car Show with a Food
Covecommunities.com Truck, Octoberfest, Craft and Bake Sale, and Street Parties.

IHStag'am Yes, clubhouse renovation may have slowed us down a bit, but it certainly has not stopped
our activities or fun! And just think, in a few short months, we will have beautiful, updated

@covecommunities facilities! I'm so excited for our future here at The Meadows!

~ Eldri Zahn

For Advertising Info Contact
Community Media - 941-375-3699




Recognition at The Meadows

YARD-OF-THE-MONTH The September Yard-of-the-Month goes
to Cathy and Paul Miller, 1999 Douglas

Lane.

Some of us called it the “Rock & Roll”
house because of their carport
decorations. But with their new

landscaping in the front, they're now

Rock & Roll Super Stars.

Congratulations on the great job!

SURPRISE & DELIGHT AWARD

Our September Surprise & Delight
Award goes to a well deserving
resident, Jean Clark. Jean is one of the
original Ambassadors and she’s always
ready to lend a hand whether it be
working in the kitchen, selling tickets

for events, or running bingo. b
We just want to know how much Y
::esd appreciated here at The Y s ”m e ””&j?i
eadows. e

ACTIVITIES ALERT - ARE YOU INTERESTED?

We are putting together a bus trip to the Hard
Rock Casino in Tampa on Friday, November
15th. If we can get 30 people for a six-hour trip,
it would cost about $20 to $25 per person for

CASIND

the bus ride to and from the casino. Please contact Ray Bonello as soon
as possible if you're interested so we can book the trip.
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Welcome to The Meadows’ Team

There have been some recent changes to The Meadows team. You've probably heard that
Nancy from the main office has retired after six years. Matt Simanteris, previously head
maintenance person and Lifestyle Coordinator, has now been promoted to Assistant
Manager, and will be collaborating closely with Donna as our community continues to grow.
He will be located at the office, 405 Joseph Way until clubhouse renovations are completed.

Ray Bonello and Eldri Zahn will be splitting duties as our Lifestyle Coordinators. They will
temporarily be working out of the office on Joseph Way and from home until their new
office is available when the clubhouse’s renovations are complete. Until then, if you have
any questions, concerns, or ideas, give them a call.

Eldri can be reached at (920) 606-6652 and Ray at (734) 377-7861. Ray's normal hours are
8:30 am to 12:30 pm and Eldri's, are 12:30 pm to 4:30 pm. Of course, when the clubhouse
reopens those hours will be adjusted to cover evening and weekend events.

Ray lives at The Meadows with his wife, Mary Ann, who works in maintenance/housekeeping
here. They have lived here for the past two-plus years. Ray is well-known throughout the
community as someone who can always be counted on to lend a helping hand or volunteer
his time and is eager to get even more involved with our community.

Eldri has lived here for seven years with her husband, Steve. She has been the lead
Ambassador and has volunteered her time, helping out with the monthly newsletter and

calendar.
>

B S The Meadows
A COVE COMMUNITY

Community Map
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September Fun at The Meadows

LABOR DAY
: Join us on Monday, September 2nd at
\\ I/ 1pm for a Potluck Pool Party.

\ Bring a snack to share and your own
beverage.
(Subject to weather conditions and pool
availability)

FISHING CLUB

The Meadows Fishing Club will be meeting
later in September with an outing planned as
soon as it cools down a bit.

Matt Simanteris heads up this club.

to gathering, and sharing
ies and methods to catch

Fishing club dedicated

fishing knowledge, stor
" more fish locally and abroad.

| would like: thik group having small outings amongst us
to Moward Park, Anclote Prer ‘and maybe a np o [he
Skywiy pher.ara tnp oul on a focal party Boat?

Fyou'va never fished in Florida, | will halp vou
‘get started, as | have been fishing for fun or
waorking in the Industry for 40 years.

s{gﬂ up and leave phone number.

W08 hokd of you once we bchedute & meal,
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2/11 CEREMONY

On Wednesday, September 11th, at 9 am, The Meadows’
Veterans Club will hold a ceremony to honor all the lives
lost on that terrible day when the United States was
attacked at 9:42 am EST when the first plane hit the north
tower of the World Trade Center.

Please join us for this short but inspiring ceremony.

BENCHES

.ﬁ The benches have arrived! The HOA and the Veterans Club collaborated to make

the purchase. Many residents enjoy walking but sometimes need a place to rest,

- even for a moment. We saw that need and bought three all-weather benches to be
placed throughout our community this month.

FLAG DISPOSAL
The blue flag disposal box has moved to Rick Harrison's house on Cary Lane. When the clubhouse is
finished, the box will be moved back there.

FLAG PURCHASES
As soon as the clubhouse reopens, the Veterans Club will again offer flags for sale along with flag poles for

a reasonable price.

VETERANS

All gave some; some gave all. R

" VETERIANS

The Veterans Club has asked that dogs be kept out the
Veterans Park. This is a special place for them and they don't
want it to be used as a pets' bathroom.

The memorial bricks are not intended to be driven on. Please
do not park there or use it to turn around.

If you see someone abusing the park, let management know.
Thank you!

The Meadows. A 55+ Community .
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While you probably don't recognize the name Evangelia Samara, most of
the residents of The Meadows know her better as “Ms. Lilly.” Most likely,
as a valuable member of The Meadows' Ambassadors, she rolled that
flatware you used at a community meal.

She was born on June 17, 1930, in Greece, the oldest of two daughters,
living with an extended family including her great-grandparents. When she
was ten, her life drastically changed when Mussolini's Italian army invaded
Greece. Although the Greek resistance drove them back, it didn't take
long for Hitler's army to occupy them in 1941. Two German and one
Bulgarian officer moved into their family home and stayed there for the
duration of the war, not leaving until the Allies defeated Germany in 1945.

Her father and uncles had left to join the Greek resistance, leaving the only man, her great-grandfather,
in the household. She said the Germans brought in their own food and loved their chocolate, sometimes
sharing with her and her sister. The Bulgarian was not as generous. After the war, her father, surviving in
the Greek mountains, safely made his way home, back to the family along with her uncle. Life was hard
in Greece after WWII with civil war breaking out, but their family survived.

In the late 50s, one of her aunts who was exceptionally attractive had caught the eye of a wealthy
American visiting Greece. He married her and took her back to America. That aunt became friends with
Bill Williams’ mother in the United States and told her about her beautiful niece back in Greece. Her
aunt sent her a picture of this Bill, and she agreed to meet him in Greece, although she had a boyfriend
there. One Sunday in 1961 he came, met her and her family, and the NEXT Sunday, they were married in
the Greek church. She said he was a very kind man who was four years older than her. She really liked
him, and soon, came to love him very much.

After settling in Dayton, Ohio, it was hard in America because she didn't speak any English, but her
husband took her to night school to learn and later, to study to become an American citizen. In Greece,
she had worked as a seamstress and luckily could do that without really knowing the language. Soon,
she was blessed with two beautiful daughters and then later, five grandchildren in addition to one great-
grandchild. Sadly, her Bill died of a heart attack when he was 58, leaving her a widow for the past 39
years. She retired after working for decades at Macy's as a seamstress.

She loves the people at The Meadows, but really misses the comradaery she found at the clubhouse and
can’t wait until it reopens. She enjoys visitors and is happy to have people stop over any time. She still
has a car but doesn't drive very much anymore because of the traffic. She is a delight to talk to, and you
would never know she's 94 years young. She loves our exercise classes including Dance Fitness and if
you've ever seen her on the dance floor, you'd be amazed at her “moves.” According to her, “If | have
to pick between eating and dancing, | want to dance!”

We are so lucky to have her as a valuable member of our community!

The Meadows. A 55+ Community
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INSIST on 8 ft, WIDE VAPOR BARRIER for a SEAMLESS FIT!

Insulation Under Your Home Falling Down?

Holes and Tears in Your
Vapor /Moisture Barrier?

JJ (A
Lwﬂj ,.‘

UNDER HOME F® S

INSPECTION = =

Only with this COUPON AR

| o), ’ 1 | A Phetograps e
= n Vel of
COVID-19 NOTICE: e JAeas] :

QOur crews work in Tyvek suits with §y |

e
respirat]?rts which”helpt?] to ensure | - Insulation and
dnbishodieladlbile Vapor Barrier Repairs

* Lifetime Vapor Barrier * Guaranteed for Life
=1+ Prevent Soft Floors * Keep Mold, Mildew, Rats, Snakes, Spiders, Ants,
¥ Roaches and Moisture OUT of Your House! « Lower Your Electric Bills

FREE ESTIMATES

Licensed by the

Szsan  (21-237-67172 WIITALY ay by
A+ s Toll Free - 800-681-3772 DISCOUNTSHRE Operatéd

BN ACCREDITED
BBB. RIS FT]

- * Insured * Bonded *« Workman's Compensation Insurance
VISA oecors. | 8  Member: National Association of Mold Professionals

FLORIDA ANCHOR AND BARRIER COMPANY
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& -llum:numull:

Generation
Quallty Workmanship Honest Pricing Y
Speciali®

e Vapor /| Moisture Barrier
 Underhome Encapsulated Insulation

e Hurricane Tie-Down Anchors
10 Yrs Exp.

\WelKeepJrodentst
Snakes¥spiders4bugs?
mold¥mildewXand!
cEmeEing Mmeisinme e
ofyyourdhome!

LIC. # IH-1110636
INSURED

FAMILY OPERATED

Office Location; | '™ pm i
12355 62nd StN | A SN
Unit B |

Largo, FL 33773

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

(727)§2822045L7] 800) RS
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Hi Everyone!

It's hard to believe September is already here. It's been a great
summer at The Meadows. | want to take a moment to thank all our
Ambassadors for assisting with our “Rainy Open House” on
Saturday, August 3rd. Thanks to Eldri, Lynette, Sam, Danice,
Bobby, Robert, and, of course, Community Manager Donna. [

As a Sales Associate for Cove, | am committed to using my
industry knowledge to negotiate the best possible price and terms
on your behalf. | have also lived in The Meadows for five years and
am uniquely suited to selling your home there.

Buying and selling a home is a significant life decision, and | am here to help you navigate the
process smoothly, efficiently, and stress-free.

Exciting things are coming to The Meadows and our sales office. Brand new homes with unique floor
plans will arrive within 3-15 months. Our sales office will display these different floor plans and
models shortly. Please stop by to see what we have to offer.

Now is a great time to purchase a new home and be in it by the holidays.

But, in addition to new homes, we also have beautiful, updated, furnished or unfurnished, pre-owned
ones to fit any budget. Most are ready for immediate occupancy and to be decorated in your

signature style.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions about any of our beautiful homes here in The
Meadows, new or pre-owned. We offer special sales incentives that | can explain to you in detail.

Thank you for entrusting me to sell your home.
Sincerely,

Alexis Karvelas-Molnar, Sales Associate D —

727-877-8034 D
amolnar@covecommunities.com D I D
The Meadows. A 55+ Community b

Page 9




When Buying Your Groceries, Watch for These! - rickGersten

Offer Expiration Date

When a product on the shelves expires soon, the store must get rid of them while it's still in good condition.
They offer a sale deal of let's say 40% OFF, which ends at the end of the week. They will mention in the fine
print the deal’s expiration date. I've seen them even on a different part of the shelf. On Monday, the 40%
OFF tags are still by the products, as people grab the items without knowing the price is back to normal.

Understand that the supermarket literally has thousands of people walking through their doars, many looking for a good deal
while others find these little gems and toss them into their cart. Always look for the expiration date.

The Honey Aisle Trap

You've noticed that supermarkets put some discounted offer products at the end of the aisle. These are the first items that you
notice as you go down an aisle. There is nothing wrong with that. However, in the section with all the "SALE’ signs, there are
often products added in that are not discounted.

Many times, you can even find these items on websites for cheaper. Seeing that it was a sale price, many people just pick up the
items thinking that all the products are on sale. This misleading practice is called the "Honey Aisle Trap.”

Special Price Raise

In order to add products to the discount shelf, some stores raise the price of the item in advance for a period of time, only to
reduce those itemns to a regular price later. The ‘discounted’ tag might catch your eye, not knowing that the price is the same at
any other supermarket. Remember the goal of the store is to move items and make money on them. Don't be fooled.

Comparing the Grams Psychological Trap

If you're like me, you can get excited when they see an attractive price of a more prominent item compared to the same product
but in a smaller package. Always be sure to compare the price per unit. Sometimes the smaller package is a better deal,
sometimes not.

Remember, it's not a matter of “Will it happen to me?” It's more of "When it will happen to you."

AMBASSADORS' MEETING

We will be holding an Ambassadors’ meeting on Friday, August 30th at 1pm at the office located at
405 Joseph Way. It may be a little crowded, but it will be a short meeting. Both Ray Bonelle and Eldri
Zahn, your new Lifestyle Coordinators will be there to discuss upcoming events.

Anyone can be an Ambassador. We encourage new residents to join us. We get together once a
month to play upcoming activities and events. New people = New ideas, and we love new ideas. Our
new clubhouse gives us so many more possibilities for activities. Please, come join us!

The only qualification to become an Ambassador is a desire to make our community the best (and
most fun) it can be!

If you have any questions, give Eldri Zahn a call at 920-606-6652.

The Meadows. A 55+ Community
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7139 142nd Avenue, N. Largo, FL 33771

@ G UA R D IA N Improve your A.C. bill | Keep out mold & pathogens | Protect your floors

VAPOR BARRIER

. 1.800.776.1149 | 727.377.5856 We Specialize In The Following:
2. LONGITUDINAL TIEDOWNS
Call Now fora FREE_ Underhome "™

Maintenance |ﬂSpGCﬁOI‘I SUBFLOOR REPLACEMENT

LEVELING
WE TAKE PICTURES VAPOR BARRIER INSTALLS

VAPOR BARRIER REPAIRS
HURRICANE TIE DOWNS
SOFT FLOOR REPAIRS

W S — m Military & Senior Discounts

Licensed, Bonded, & Insured | Lic # 1H/1126753

i Your #1 Mabfle Hame Haafmg Company Since 1984

ﬂmﬂﬂ’”* :
ass Bureal 1I ‘Rat

1-800:297:3158' [ W \ ,
WWw.yourhestroof’com « Hurricang Rated 0T
CCC-058045 CCC-1330500 ~eLifetime Warranty
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Soft Floors? W LIS IIIE

* Sub-Floor Repair/Replace !;,@.f l“! M n “

* New Laminate Flooring Install

INSURED & | === P
FAMILY

OPERATED

ESTIMATES &
SMILES ALWAYS FREE

10 Yrs Exp.

FL State Licensed Mobile Home

[— |

Installer # IH-1110636 Generation
FL State General Contractor Sp st
License #1531303 T
(72i7)§282520258:4(800)B37;7:7.885

NOW Serving

* Manatee
You From 800-282-3572%8 5%

) 727-471-0820  :llistoour

The Very Best In: Window Replacement, Aluminum Roofovers, & Enclosures

Largo, FL!

Window Replacements Aluminum Roofovers Glass & Acrylic Enclosures
FRE:,( Built for Florida’s Climate Energy Star Compliant 10+ Turn your screen room into a livable lanai

I
1 J PEEEE =
“Our new energy efficient windows installed “This is simply the best roof over system available. We love our new roof. “My husband and | now spend most of our
by AMS are beautiful. Everything from start Thanks you and your staff.” time in our lovely lanai. No more rain or dirt.
to finish was great.” J. Howard The workmanship is fabulous.”
C. Wallace Pinellas County M. Lowery
Pinellas County Tampa

e b Serving your community for over 35 years. oL TS
O ; .

g i85 Great Price * Great Products * Great Workmanship usa ﬁ
BBE - Your neighbors have used us. How About You? — p—
= 0« v,

Visit www.AMSOFFLA.com and view our informative video
FREE ESTIMATES 100% FINANCING
Evening & Weekend FL State Certified ¢ Licensed & Insured AVAILABLE

Appointments Available General Contractor CG1515749 ¢ Roofing Contractor CC C1329853 (with approved credit)

SAVE TIME AND MONEY BY CALLING US TODAY TO GET YOUR PROJECT STARTED!
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"‘”ng As long as GOD keeps makin’em, we keep killen’em
TENTEESS-TERMITE
& PEST-CONTROL

727.462.0400

$200Y00IOFF]

The Termites move out but you don’t have to.
e et CobysPestControl-com

Free pest control service for widows in need in Pinellas County

Hurricane Anchors

) Longitudinal Systems
Hurricane Anchors Retrofits & Maintenace
Rusted Out or Loose? Leveling

CALL US TODAY
FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

WSIBTER L RYERI I (727) 515-0511

Licensed | Bonded | Insured | IH/M48437 www.AtlasMobileHome.com
State Licensed Mobile Home Installer




WATER AEROBICS

Water Aerobic classes are offered five times a week
subject to weather conditions and pool availability
at The Meadows.

Classes are held every Tuesday
and Friday at 11am with a live ®)
instructor. On Monday,
Wednesday, and Thursday,
class is at 5:30pm using a CD.

DANCE FITNESS
Join our certified Zumba instructor,
Tammy Grant, for a fun evening of dance
J‘ instructions. Learn all the dances so you
can cut a rug at our next community
dance. Or, just come to get a good, solid
cardio workout. The class is every Tuesday at é6pm
at Sun Valley. Wear comfortable clothes and put on
your dancin’ shoes!
LEFT-RIGHT-CENTER
Left-Right-Center is scheduled monthly at Sun
Valley. Watch the Campers App, Facebook or
Messenger for dates and times.

WS

51 INDOOR SHUFFLEBOARD

"51" Indoor Shuffleboard will resume at The
Meadows when our clubhouse renovations are
complete.

BINGO

Sunday Funday Bingo will be back when
our clubhouse reopens later this year with
all new equipment

SCAVENGER HUNT

Our always popular Scavenger Hunt also returns in
September. Pick up your sheets in the office starting
Monday, September 30th.

YOGA

Yoga has returned on Tuesdays at 9:30 am with our
certified Yoga instructor, Olivia, at Sun Valley. Yogo
will return to The Meadows with the completion of
the clubhouse renovations.

The Meadows. A 55+ Community
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CORNHOLE

Are you looking for a fun, and
A\ easy-to-learn sport? Cornhole
L may just fit the bill. Each Sunday
and Thursday at 6:30pm, a group
of men get together and play.
Teams are picked and if needed,

they will rotate new people in.

PICKLEBALL

Every Wednesday at 6:30pm,

and every other weekday A{.‘,A
starting at 9am, we have open -izﬁ-i'—
pickleball here at The Meadows. v
During renovation, paddles and balls will still
be available for use and can be picked up
outside by the fence.

CRAFTING

Our popular craft classes will be back when the
clubhouse reopens later this year. But that
doesn’t mean our craft leaders haven't been
busy coming up with new art and craft projects.

Many of you don't realize that to most of these
craft leaders, crafting is not just a hobby but
their side business and from now until
Christmas, they are super busy with shows.

If you have any ideas for crafts, please let us
know. We are always looking for new ideas!

If you have an idea for an event, let the Ray Bonello
or Eldri Zahn, Lifestyle Coordinators, know!




ATLAS

Vinyl Skirting

Keep The Animals Out! "S"grig’r'::g
Need Skirting or Repairs? Stone Skirting

We Can Help!

e rmarrmwrrwsolll (727) 515-0511

) www.AtlasMobileHome.com
Licensed | Bonded | Insured | 1H/1143437 iR N LV NI TT e T,

COMMUNITY | 7w &t

RﬂoF ING or FLoriDA, INC. %
" Proudly Senving Youn Community
100%

Maintenance Free Roofs!

We Do All
Roof Overs, Roof Coatings
Roof Repairs & Inspections
on all Manufactured Homes #%Eﬂ%‘

800-511-2517 =

727-536-9999

www.CommunityRoof.com

.£ facebook
5 Star Rated % &%k & | o

Lifetime Warranty on Labor & Materials!
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S ALL PRIDE
e PRESSURE WASHING

RESIDENTIAL « COMMERCIAL

(727) 937-1114 2.
LICENSED SALES [T
BONDED % SERVICE 727'945'41 25

INSURED IS INSTALLATION
LUKE WESTMORELAND Low Pressure and Handwashing Available
$90 Single or Double Wide

Includes Awnings, Carport and Screen Porches

MOBI E HQME DEPOT Special Additions may be extra
Driveway and Sidewalk Cleaning and other

YOUR MOBILE HOME PARTS WAREHOUSE!

services offered

Doors e Low-E Windows e A/C Units a
Owner operated
Screen Rooms o 54”X27” TUbS & ShOwerS 25yrs+ Experience
Largo: New Pt. Richey: ﬁ“‘ License and Insured
13777 66th St. N 7118 U.S. Hwy 19 '5 #090504
727.535.1100 727.849.4900
www.mobilehomedepot.net All Work Done with Pride! www.allprideservices.com

UPGRADE TO VINYL SIDING & WINDOWS!
- mel Siding Benefits

- Low-maintenance
- Easy to Clean & Long-lasting

- Lightweight & Weather-resistant
- Resistant to Scratches & Dents
| - Resistant to Insects

Resistant to Mildew and Fungus

If your siding is loose, cracked or warped it may be time 1o replace it. Call us NOW!
STATE CERTIFIED GENERAL CONTRACTOR -

CGC# 004138 FL@ RIIAS

ﬁf:n Moaummcm m e ER
727.237.6772 800.681.3772
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From The Main Office

Donna Carrier.....cccvevecvecvereceecseseenenno.Manager
Matt Simanteris......cccceerviiene Assistant Manager
Eldri Zahn.......ccoccvininne Co-Lifestyle Coordinator
Ray Bonello.......cco...... Co-Lifestyle Coordinator
Frank Wedgeworth.........................Maintenance
Henry Weller........cccvvvvvieninisnnnnnnn . Maintenance
Mary Ann Bonello...........................Maintenance
Alexis Molnar.........cocoviiieeiieeeceeeceeeeenne Sales
IMPORTANT PHONE
® NUMBERS
L85 11 =TSO 727-940-2927
Tarpon Springs Fire & Police Emergency.........cce.....911

Tarpon Springs Police (non-emergency)...727-938-2849
Tarpon Springs Chamber of Commerce...727-937-6109
Pinellas County Information Center..........727-464-4333
Florida Department of Health................... 727-824-6900

Duke Energy...1-800-700-8744
Spectrum...833-697-7328

OFFICE HOURS - Monday - Friday 8:30am - 4:30pm

CLUBHOUSE HOURS - Temporarily Closed
TRASH COMPACTOR

We have had to lock the trash and recycling area
because of non-resident dumping. The code is
available from the office. Remember, only
residents are allowed to use it and only for
household trash, please!

When the trash compactor is not within the
fence, please put your trash in the other trash
bin - not the recycling bin.

We now have cameras watching this area so
ABSOLUTELY NO LARGE HOUSEHOLD ITEMS!

The Meadows newsletter is published monthly. Please have all
submissions in by the 15th of each month.
Managing Editor - Donna Carrier
Editor - Eldri Zahn

ELECTRONICS PICKUP

Each month, on the first Friday, The Meadows
has an Electronics Pickup for recycling your
electronics or metal. Any appliance with a cord is
picked up. If you have a question on whether
your item qualifies, contact Matt Simentaris. This
montbh, it falls on September 6th.

Please have your items at the
end of your driveway by 10am.

YARD WASTE RULES

Yard waste pickup is every Tuesday and Friday
unless they fall on a holiday. ONLY organic
material such as branches and plant material will
be picked up but must be in plastic garbage
bags or tied together in bundles and left at the
curb or end of your driveway.

POOL RULES - HOURS 9AM - DUSK (F¢ 6
1. No cups of any kind on the wet deck. ﬁ'—‘TEi‘
2. No glass in the pool area. __%__L__“_
3. No smoking. ==
4. Pool ropes must be returned in place after
lap swimming.

5.Please do not apply lotions or oils
immediately before entering the pool. Let it
get absorbed into your skin before you getin.

6. No running on the pool deck.

7. No jumping or diving into the pool at any
time.

8. You are not allowed to save or reserve
chairs and tables around the pool. It is strictly
first come; first served.

DOG PARK RULES - HOURS 8AM - 8:30PM

1.Do not leave any toys at the dog parks. For
safety's sake, they will be thrown away.
2.PLEASE pick up after your dog!

3.Do not let your dog dig holes. It can be
dangerous for pets and pet owners.
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The Meadows’ HOA September 2024 Newsletter

As anyone who is here at The Meadows sees our clubhouse and pool renovations are coming along quite
nicely. With the clubhouse being closed, we plan to meet on Friday, September 13th at 10 am at Lynette
Mujica's house, 503 Barbara Way. All HOA members are welcome to attend. At that meeting, we will be
making contingency plans for our December Board of Directors’ nomination meeting. If the clubhouse is
not available in December, we have several other venues we will be considering.

ELECTIONS: All current board members’ terms will be ending in January of 2025. If there are more than
five candidates, an election will be held in January. We are looking for three HOA members to serve on
the Nomination Committee. If you are interested, please attend the September board meeting for further
information or contact any of the current board members to express your interest. If the clubhouse is not
available in January for our election or annual meeting, we have several other options available.

RECOMMENDATION BOOKLET: The new booklet is out! Hard copies are available in the office at 405
Joseph Way. Thanks go out to Lynette Muijica for putting in so much work on these valuable booklets!

HOMESTEAD AND DOMICILE: The Declaration of Homestead and Domicile program is ongoing. There is
no time limit of when this must be completed, but the quicker, the better. If you encounter a problem,
please let a board member know immediately, and we will again contact the FMO lawyer. Forms are
available in the office or contact a board member and we'll get a set to you.

HOA SPEAKERS: With clubhouse construction ongoing we have suspended the HOA Speaker Program but
will continue it as soon as the clubhouse reopens. We have a list of possible speakers but are always
looking for more. If you have a topic or a speaker you're interested in, let any of the board members know.
We would like to thank The Meadows' management and the Veterans Club for working with us to bring
these interesting speakers to our residents.

MEMBERSHIP: Lynette reported we have 98 members. She welcomes new members on the HOA
Facebook page and will use that page to keep members updated while the clubhouse is closed.

BENCH COMMITTEE: We have the benches, and they will be placed soon. A huge
THANK YOU goes out to board member, Barb Grano, for all the work she’s put into
this joint venture with our Veterans Club. Once construction is completed, we will
be looking at adding additional benches throughout our community.

CHRISTMAS DINNER: If the clubhouse is available, the HOA in conjunction with The Meadows'
Ambassadors is looking to co-host Christmas Dinner on December 25th. Anyone can volunteer to help.
You don’t have to be a member of the HOA or even an Ambassador to help out.

Doug Oliver, Treasurer Eldri Zahn, President Deborah Wallace, Director
Lynette Mujica, Secretary 920-606-6652 Barbara Grano, Director

The Meadows. A 55+ Community
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SUB-FLOOR & FLOORING EXPERTS!

COVID-19 NOTICE:
We are taking as many precautions as we can to ensure not only our workers
safety but yours as well. We are checking employee temperatures daily, limiting
contact between crews, and offering no customer contact if you choose.

We are an “Essential Business” and here for you when you need us.

SubFloor, Repair
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STATE CERTIFIED
GENERAL CONTRACTOR
CGC# 004138
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MOBILE HOME INSTALLER
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11590 US HIGHWAY 19 N CLEARWATER, FLORIDA 33764
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| miss seeing you guys. Hopefully, the clubhouse construction will continue to progress
without any delays. | did not realize how many of you | saw at the events and activities.
It will be beautiful with all the new changes, especially with that ugly carpet gone. Our
back pond had to be put on hold because of Hurricane Debbie. We will soon start
pumping again. The pool, of course, was also delayed.

Many changes have been made in the operation team members. Nancy retired after six
years of employment, and Matt Simanteris was promoted to Assistant Manager. Then,
we were delighted to have Eldri Zahn and Ray Benello accept the Lifestyle Coordinator
position. | am so excited about all the plans they are making for this coming season.

Pets are an integral part of our community, and we celebrate them! Our three dog parks
offer a safe and enjoyable environment for your dogs to get their needed exercise. As
proud homeowners let's work hand-in-hand to maintain our neighborhood's charm and
cleanliness by taking our pets to the designated parks or walking them around our
homes when we know their bathroom routines. This will help create a welcoming
atmosphere that keeps our community a fantastic place to live. No one wants to see a
pet deposit in our yards, parks, roads, and sidewalks.

| hope you don't mind, but | have a pet peeve that is bothering me. That is gossip!! | am
amazed at what some people will say when they don't know all the facts. Please don't
make unkind remarks. Choose to be kind.

Once again, we have a beautiful community of which we can be proud. Let's make it a
community that builds each other up and helps each other.

Thanks for understanding the construction. As we said, it is hard to go through it, but it
is necessary and so worth it in the end.

We should start having some tolerable temperatures in the coming month. For a lot of
us, that would be a tremendous relief. Have a great September!

Maintenance

Q: What items do NOT belong in

the Recycle Bin?
* NO food or liquid
» NO foam cups or containers
* NO A/C filters
* NO loose plastic bags or film
* NO bagged recyclables
» NO clothing, furniture or carpet
* NO glass bottles or containers
* NO tree branches or yard waste
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THINGS TO REMEMBER:

» Please pick up your dogs' waste

and dispose of it in a garage bag
- not the road, sidewalk, drains or
woods.

Electronic recycling pick-up is the
first Friday of each month.

Our lawn care service comes
every other Thursday throughout
the season.

Make sure you smoke only in the
designated areas and use the
cigarette disposal containers
provided; not on the street.
Please remember if you're away
for a long period of time, have
someone maintain your outside
beds, plants and flowers, and pick
up your mail.

If you need help pulling weeds in
your beds, contact the office.

If the compactor is not there, use
the smaller one for your garbage.
You must be 18 and over to use
our workout area in the
clubhouse.

Don't leave your "floaties" at the
pool - take them home each day.
If you need help navigating our
trash area, call the office to
arrange for help.

Thank you for your cooperation!

Mary Ann Bonello, Henry Weller, Frank Wedgeworth



What to do while our pool is temporarily closed for
rennvatmn‘? Why have your own H|Ilbllly Pnol Party'

Clubhouse closed for renovations?
Head over to Sun Valley for Left-
Right-Center!

‘The Meadows. A 55+ Community
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Fun at The Meadows

MONTHLY BIRTHDAY LUNCHEON .

Each month some of the residents of The Meadows go out to a local restaurant to celebrate that month's
birthdays. We still have December open. If you'd like to host, contact Eldri Zahn.

August's birthday luncheon took place at
Joey's Pizza and Italian Restaurant in New Port
Richey and it was DELICIOUS! Beth Houston
was our host and she picked a winner.

The next luncheon is Thursday, September
5th with Mary Beardsley and Tricia Baylis as
our co-hosts. If you need a ride, contact Eldri
Zahn. Please sign up by Wednesday,
September 4th.

BUNCO FUN

A HUGE THANK YOU goes out to
Danice Leal for opening her beautiful
home to our Bunce group twice a
month!

Check the calendar for game times.

The Meadows' Book Club is scheduled to meet Thursday, September 26th at
Carol Krishbaum’s home at 446 Cary Lane. Everyone is invited to attend and
bring a snack. We will be discussing our next book and making plans for
upcoming meetings.
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FIFTY IS NIFTY CLUB

The August meeting of the Fifty is Nifty Club met on
Wednesday the 7th at the Hidden Ancher (formerly Morgan
Maes) in Tarpon Springs with ten couples in attendance. Vana
and Rick Harrison were our hosts.

Goldie and Paul Veihman have graciously agreed to host our
September meeting on Tuesday the 10th at noon at
Blackbeard's in Tarpon Springs.

Please sign up on our group text to let our hosts know

how many plan to attend. If you're not on the text, let Have you been married for 50+ years to the
Eldri know. same person? If so, you're welcome to join us.

Meet Our Members - Elda and Gary Hinch

If you've been married for over fifty years, you probably have a pretty good story.
In the next issues of our newsletter, we will ask each couple to tell us how they met.

One of our couples is Elda and Gary Hinch. They live at 454 Cary Lane and have
lived at The Meadows for about two years.

First a little bit about them. Elda was born in Wisconsin and Gary, in Tennessee.
They have two daughters, Micki and Kara. Micki has two boys; Kara has one. They also
have two great-grandchildren. Tucker, their Havanese/poodle rounds out the family.

Elda enjoys crafts and loves to crochet. Gary is a Mr. Fix-it and even had his own handyman business after
retirement. They both enjoy going to the movies.

Before retirement, Elda worked as the chief accountant for Bay Pines VA Hospital and Gary worked in engineering
there. When they decided to downsize after 40 years in Florida, they first looked at Sun Valley where their daughter,
Micki, lives. But someone told them Cove owned another community further north, so they decided to take a look.
They immediately fell in love with The Meadows. Elda said it was just so pretty, clean, and so well-kept. When asked
what they liked best about our community they first mentioned the friendliness of the neighbors and secondly, the
variety, quality, and quantity of the activities offered here.

Mow, to get to their story of how they met. Elda was 21 and on August 13, 1966, was in the wedding party of her
best friend. Her father worked at Ft. McCoy Army Base near Sparta, Wisconsin, where her family lived. Her parents
were also at the wedding. Gary and some friends randomly stopped by the venue where the wedding was being held.
He was on Army Temporary Duty at Ft. McCoy and knew her father. When Gary came over to visit with her dad, he
introduced her to Gary. It was love at first sight.

For the next five weeks, they saw each other daily but sadly, Gary had to return to Colorado Springs for duty.
After he left, he contacted Elda and asked her to marry him. When she told her dad, he told her, "If it doesn't work
out, you can always come home.” So, she took a chance and got a ride to Colorado with a friend of Gary's. When she
got there, they went to city hall, bought a license, and then found a church where they were married on October 1,
1966, with the church’s janitor and cleaning lady serving as their best man and maid of honor. They had known each
other six weeks.

Suffice it to say, Elda did not have to “come home" and the happy couple will be married 58 years this October.

What a great story!! It's great to have this wonderful couple at The Meadows and part of our group.

The Meadows. A 55+ Community
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Your best life
begins here.

Primary Care for Adults 60+

Do you have trouble getting in to see
your current provider when you’re
sick? Same-day appointments are just
one of the ways we make life after 60
healthier and happier. So why wait?
Switch to ArchWell Health today and say
“goodbye” to long doctor waits for good!

As an ArchWell Health member, you'll enjoy:
e Same-day appointments
e More time with a doctor who know you by name
e A care team who treats the whole person—
not just ailments

E]ArchWellHealth.com | (727) 870-3035
HEALTH

Danice Leal / \
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